SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

January 7, 2002


REGULAR MEETING  -   Jan. 7, 2002


The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT


Daniel Marshall, Supervisor

Mitchell Cornish, Councilman

Dale Stoker, Councilman

Donna Goodwin, Councilman

Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY


Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS


Larry & Kathy Duel, Welch family, Heinz Altmann, Jack Centner, Tom Brahm, Roger Brahm

PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR


Heinz Altmann said that his first concern is proposed regulations on logging in the Town, proposed by Tanya DeNee.  He spoke regarding water bars.  He said that the second item is natural gas exploration.  He read his report to the Board and gave them each a copy.  He said that he believes there is more to be done and explored on a local level and suggests that the Planning Board may look into it.

CLERK’S MINUTES


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the minutes for the Dec. 10, 2001 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – ABSTAIN 1 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks – Abstaining – Goodwin.

On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks the minutes for the Dec. 28, 2001 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – ABSTAIN 1 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks – Abstaining – Goodwin.

CEO REPORT


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Hawks the CEO report for December 2001, year end, was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

Councilman Stoker suggested posting this report.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT REPORT


Councilman Stoker said that we have an Agreement To Spend Town Highway Funds that is done annually.

On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Cornish the Agreement To Spend Town Highway Funds was ADOPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

COMMUNICATION REPORT


Councilman Hawks said that we are going to focus on personal communication and get as many people at the meetings and get information out.  He said that our web site, as of the 10th, the departments will be able to keep them updated.  He said that regarding proposing a substation for fire coverage he has a proposed survey.

Supr. Marshall said that the Maxfield Hose Company is talking about building a new fire house and we attended the meeting and suggested opening a substation in South Bristol.  We would like to send out a survey and are starting the initial process to see what is there.

ENVIRONMENTAL REPORT
Supr. Marshall said that you have a copy of the proposed Canandaigua Lake Uniform Docking and Mooring Law and we will not address the logging information for a month or two.

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS REPORT

Councilman Cornish said we are going to have some general repairs done by Steve Ryan.

CEO Centner said that he received a call on the folding door in the meeting room and the insurance company was going to contact the architect to come up with a method of closing them and he tried them and they now close.

CEMETERY REPORT


Councilman Stoker passed out to the Town Board a report on the cemeteries and he will be on the agenda next month.

PERSONNEL REPORT


Supr. Marshall asked Councilwoman Goodwin to look at changes to the handbook.

HEALTH CARE COVERAGE


Supr. Marshall said that we have reports and need to draw some conclusions.  The handbook calls for Blue Choice Select program and several employees have been on the Blue Choice Basic program.  The biggest difference will be prescription co-pays and office visits.  He said that one option is to switch everyone to Select and for the four individuals on the Basic this year we would cover the difference they would pay between the programs, saving the Town about $8,000 and it would cost the Town about $1,000.  He said that we could do this or have everyone comply with the handbook.  He said that three individuals dropped from the family plan to the couple plan.

The Board discussed options:

· Supr. Marshall said that we do have the money in the budget and we have shown a savings on the three people going from family to couple.

· Councilman Hawks said that he would propose we would leave it this year and re-evaluate it next year because we are upon it at a late hour; the quarterly needs to be paid.

· Supr. Marshall said that we should change the handbook to reflect what we are doing.

· Mr. Welch said that you might want to consider that it might be discriminating to the other employees not receiving the difference.

· Highway Supt. Duel said that this is one benefit these guys get and need and appreciate.

· Supr. Marshall said that we need to go back and take a look at this for next year.

On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks the decision to leave health care in tact for this year, including the three individuals that have changed to couple, and review it prior to the budget process next year was ADOPTED - AYES 3 – NAYS 0 – ABSTAINING 2 - Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks – Abstaining – Stoker, Goodwin

RIGHT-OF-WAY HAZARD STUDY

Supr. Marshall said that this will help with determining position on guide rails.  He said that it did show culverts, telephone poles, trees, slopes etc.

Highway Supt. Duel said that on page 5-1 there is a recommendation that the Town Board accept this study and authorize preparation of final plans so we could get started in February.  He said that priority improvements are the intersection of Mosher Road and Gulick Road.  He thinks we should adopt this study.

Supr. Marshall said last year we created a capital reserve fund for guide rails.  He said that the total cost right now would be about $800,000 and we have about $100,000.

Highway Supt. Duel said that he thinks we could do the intersection on Mosher Road and Gulick Road.  He said we should take the next thirty days and ask some questions of our engineers.  He said that Seneca Point is difficult and recommends another meeting with the engineer before final approval.

CANANDAIGUA LAKE DOCKING & MOORING LAW

Supr. Marshall said that the Town of Gorham has taken lead agency for the SEQR process on this law and it has been performed.  He said that CEO Centner and Peter Blaisdell could answer questions and the Canandaigua Lake Watershed Council is anxious to have approval of this.

Councilman Stoker said that he would like to go through this for a month and then perhaps schedule a public hearing.

CEO Centner said that it was a long process.  He said that they went through the changes/clarifications in the study when at the County meetings.  The changes were more clarifications instead of changes; he doesn’t have a problem with it.  He said that if someone doesn’t agree with the CEO’s decision they can go to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

FIRE DEPARTMENT SUBSTATION SURVEY

Supr. Marshall said that he would like to add under #4 include what is required for each position.

Councilman Hawks said that it would be accompanied by three sheets explaining requirements of volunteers.  He said that we need to know how many people we would have for each volunteer position.  He read the letter.

Supr. Marshall said that his first concern is with the fire protection.  If we don’t try now we may never have another chance.

The Town Board discussed a substation:

· Supr. Marshall said that the biggest issue is manning a substation.  The letter should include the five mile rule; we will press forward.

· Councilman Hawks said that he will send out the survey after the Town Board reviews it.

NYS SOIL & WATER CONSERVATION COMMITTEE

On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin approval of a letter from Supr. Marshall to the NYS Soil & Water Conservation Committee in Albany NY was ADOPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

WATER POLUTION PREVENTION

Supr. Marshall said that we are in the process of putting together a grant application to the DEC for water pollution prevention.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT


On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Town Clerk’s report for December 2001 was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the Supr’s. report for December 2001 was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the General Fund bills, abstract #1, numbers 1 – 38 for a total of $49,381.80 was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND


On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Stoker the Highway Fund bills, abstract #1, numbers 1 – 22 for a total of $48,472.71 was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK


Councilman Stoker asked do we change the Employee Handbook because of the health benefits?  He said that he thinks we should correct it.

On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker the authorization of Councilwoman Goodwin to make changes to amend the Employee Handbook to reflect the current year regarding health benefits was ACCEPTED - AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks. 

ADJOURN


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin and carried the meeting adjourned at 9:40pm.

Respectively submitted:

Betty Collins

Town Clerk

